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NEXT CLUB MEETING - THURSDAY August 19th
8.00pm AT THE CLUB ROOMS FITZGERALD ST NORTHAM

The following Articles/Editorials are published as received and are not necessarily the
views of the AVVVA.

Deadline for articles: Last day of the month

From Classic Touring

Just a quick email re the Classic Touring on 28th August. We as a group of which some members of the
AVVVA will be on this run arriving in Northam 28th August at approx 12noon to 2p.m. on that day .

We would love to have other members to join us at Bernard Park Minston Ave Northam, bring their lunch
and a chair for a chat and view the cars approx 18 the other cars on the trip(4) will be joining us at
Merredin.

Would you put a note in the newsletter for me with an invitation to members to come down and see us on
the 28th August

Regards Kaye Lewis organiser

York Motor Show
Sundays 11th July, 2010

In spite of the slightly inclement weather a small group of AVVVA members attended the York Motor show
on Sunday 11th July.

Those attending were:-
Arthur Millea - 1928 Model A Ford
John & Hazel King - 1967 Ford F100
Bernie Howell - 1956 Humber Super Snipe
Jan Howell - 1952 Morris Minor
Ken Fomiatti - 1965 Falcon Sedan
Jim Donovan & Chris Hasan - Modern car
Bert & Angie were also there with the MG Club.

Unfortunately for the organisers, the weather would have kept some people at home although there were
actually only a couple of light showers for the day.
Allin all, a good day.




MINUTES OF THE GENERAL MEETING
HELD ON THURSDAY, 15t JULY, 2010, AT THE AVVVA CLUB ROOMS

Meeting Commenced at 8.00pm with President Stan Eastwood in the Chair.

In Attendance

JP Mills, G Slater, D Slater, 1 Keayes, Kevin Christiass, Bert Haves, Angie Haves, Andrew Wells
John MacKay, Allan Hicks, Sandra Ferguson, P Chapman, A Wooding, Theo Bekkers, Theo
Bekkers {Jnr), John King, Jim Donovan, Stan Eastwood, Sylvia Bristow-Stagg, Barrv Bristow-
Stagg, ¥red Singleton, Fred Plane, Malcolm Strahan, Bruce Sharman.

Apologies for Non Attendance
Arthur Miliea, Ted leagas, Dave Brinckley, June Eastwood, Peter Cox.

Minutes of Previous General Accepted
Moved Kevin Christmass Seconded Angie Haves AIF Carried

Business Arising from Minutes
Nil

Correspondence Inwards

* Department of Commerce, Associations Info

Mount Helena Residents & Ratepayers Progress Association {Inc) - Whim Festival to be held
in October, 2011

Request from M Bullivant to use his vehicle for private reasons on 14™ August, 2010.
Approved.

Dave Brinckley — Post card from Powerhouse Motor Car Museum, Portland, Victora.
“Thanking you all for your support and see you when I return”.

NHMA Rally 2011 - hookingsdlairbridge dasriau ASAP. Website — www fairbridge.asn.au
*  Past Times Newsletter July 2010-07-22

*  Austins Over Australia 2011, Forbes, NSW. Website wwiv, amvciasw com.ag/aoall ol
*  CMC Minutes of General Meeting 215t June, 2010-07-22

* NHMA Tractor Trek Taralga, November, 2010. www {ractortrek2010 coun

* Shire of Northam - Municipal Heritage Inventories

* Austin News Newsletter — July/August, 2010

*

Correspondence Received
Moved Jeff Mills Seconded Bruce Sharman AlF Carried

Correspondence OQutwards

*  Carmel Sands

* Richard Edgecombe

Max Trenorden

* Chris Downie

*  Beverley Agricultural Show
* York Agricultural Society

*  Avon Valley Advocate

* Dennis Heppell

*  Stuart Crake

Correspondence be Endorsed
Moved Jeff Mills Seconded Bruce Sharman AIF Carried




Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer’s Report July 2010

Opening Balance as at 1st June, 2010 8618-29
Receipts - Advertising 315-00
- Membership 3788-50
- 25% Dinner 1220-00
- 25t% Car Badge 75-00
- Name Badge 160-00
- AVVVA Plates 160-00
- Donations 116-00
- Merchandise 5-00 5839-50
Payments - AVVVA Plates 280-00
- C’ttee Reimburs 1550-00
- Stationery 217-48
- Postage Stamps 110-00
- AIS Fee 43-75
- M/V - Sprite Lic 37-25
- Morris 330-00

25% Anniver Exp 93-35
25% Anniver Din  2665-00
25t Anniver Din

Refund 20-00 5346-83 492-67
Closing Balance as at 28" June, 2010 $9110-96
Treasurer’'s Report Accepted
Moved Fred Plane Seconded Jeff Mills AIF Carried
Reports
Shed Report

Reported by Allan Hicks

Jeff Mills has cut the firewood. Peter Cox put it away.

The handbrake on the truck has been adjusted.

The master cylinder has been fitted on the Sprite. Discussion re the $330-00 charged fo
the repairs.

The A Ford restoration is progressing. Jeff Mills has lent two trestles to the Club for use
during the restoration.

Events

Reported by John King

The visit to Ted Leagas, Grass Valley Tavern and Bert Hayes was very successful.
Next month is the Beverley Show.

1st August is Westonia’s bicentenary.

28t August is the Goldfields Classic Rally.

October has a visit to the Over 60’s group.




New Members

We welcome Dennis Heppell to the Club. Dennis has a 1976 Ford Fairmont in original
condition.

We welcome Stuart and Lisa Crake to the Club. Stuart and Lisa have a restored 1973 Ford
Fairmont.

General Business

*  Motion - “Return the gear stick that was lent to the Club, for the Morris. A thank you
letter be forwarded to Brett.”
Moved Gary Slater Seconded Allan Hicks AIF Carried

* Thank you to Andrew Wells for donating a box of books and magazines for general use.

* Thank you to Mike Sloan, of Corrigin, for his donation of several boxes of books anc
some globes.

* Some Members have Anniversary Car Badges on hold, please contact Sylvia to collect
them. The car badges may need to be mounted with care.

* Thank you to Theo Bekkers (Snr) for the work he has done on the A Ford. The locks
and handles have been taken off. Jeff Mills has kindly offered to collect the doors fron
Theo’s home on Saturday, 17t July, the Busy Bee day.

Meeting Closed 8.45pm

Next General Meeting on Thursday, 19t August, 2010 at 8.00pm in the Club Rooms
Next Busy Bee on Saturday, 21st August, 2010

A man’s garage should be like this ....

»




MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
HELD ON THURSDAY 15T JULY, 2010 AT THE AVVVA CLUB ROOMS

Meeting commenced at 8.45pm with President Stan Eastwood in the Chair

In Attendance

JP Mills, G Slater, D Slater, I Keayes, Kevin Christmass, Bert Hayes, Angie Hayes, Andrew Wt
John MacKay, Allan Hicks, Sandra Ferguson, P Chapman, A Wooding, Theo Bekkers, Theo
Bekkers (Jnr), John King, Jim Donovan, Stan Eastwood, Sylvia Bristow-Stagg, Barrv Bristow
Stagg, Fred Singleton, Fred Plane, Malcolm Strahan, Bruce Sharman.

Apologies for Non Attendance
Arthur Millea, Ted Leagas, Dave Brinckley, June Eastwood, Peter Cox.

Treasurer’s Report

AVON VALLEY VINTAGE VEHICLE ASSOCIATION
INCOME AND EXPENDITURE STATEMENT
FOR THE YEAR ENDED 31 MAY 2010

INCOME
Membership 4530-00
Advertising 385-00
Postage 680-10
Machinery Insurance 144-00
Concessional Licence 860-00
Donations 431-20
Historic Plates 126-00
Functions - Xmas Party 100-00
- 25t Anniversary 1000-00 1100-00
Clothing 448-60
Merchandise 111-00
Trailer Hire 500-00
Sale of Parts 120-00
Swap Meet - Gate 6138-45
- Drinks 1281-10
- Parts 961-50 8381-05
Club Refreshments 186-95

Bank Interest 0-96 18004-86



EXPENDITURE

Club Refreshments 270-46
Insurance - Machinery 155-00

-CMC 682-35

- Property 747-84 1585-39
Membership 175-00
Clothing 800-60
Merchandise 981-50
Club Vehicles Truck 105-48

- Morris 129-41

- Sprite 152-91

- Ford A 1125-34

-M/Cycle 98-49

- Trailer 152-45

- Vauxhall 212-25 1976-33
Postage Stamps 839-90
Stationery 2828-12
Swap Meet 1818-45
Telephone 195-94
Workshop Supplies 215-25
Photocopier Maintenance 490-60
Power & Water 500-00
Committee Reimbursements 1550-00
Xmas Party 100-00
Historic Plates 50-00
25th Badges 209-98

Excess of Income over Expenditure for the Year

Total Income 18004-86 Down 10%
Total Expenses 14587-52 Down 10%
Major Income Items - Membership 4530-00

- Swap Meet 8381-05
Major Expenses Items - Stationery 2828-12 Up 69%

- Club Vehicles 1976-33

- Swap Meet 1818-45

- Insurance 1585-39
Cash Book Balance as at 31st May, 2010 8618-29
Plus Term Deposit as at 31st May, 2010 10487-51
TOTAL FUNDS AVAILABLE $19105-80
Total Membership - Ordinary 183 - 50 Outstanding

- -_dife 9

Advertisers - 13 - 5 Qutstanding

14587-52

$3417-34



Treasurer’s Report Accepted
Moved Jeff Mills Seconded Fred Plane AlF Carried

Reports
Regqistrar’s Report

Reported by Andrew Wells, Concessional Registrar

Two vehicles that were reported to Transport last year were put on full licence so we don’t
have to be concerned about them any more.

The scrutineering this vear has been quite successful with all vehicles accounted for.

We had five vehicles sold and six delicensed and nine new concessional licences this vear.
There are now 155 vehicles on code 404 license through the AVVVA.

Website Report

Reported by Fred Singleton

Would like to have some photos on the restoration project of the A Ford to see the progress
being made.

Newsletters on the website is stable at eighty at the present time.

Non members are accessing the website.

Reports be Accepted
Moved Kevin Christmas Seconded Jefl Mills AlF Carried

President’s Report
In reflecting on our past vear and my second term of President I am pleased to report ths
past vear has been very successful.

Touching on the various committees that were responsible for our success, [ say thank yo
to all. The shed committee kept our maintenance programme up to date and wer
responsible in starting our restoration project of the A model Ford. This was donated to th
club by the Weatherall Family and is now is progress.

The Events committee were once again busy and saw our club involved in many outings t
which our members contributed towards their success. From the list vou will appreciate hoy
active we have been with almost every month of the year having something happening.

Attended were the following Agricultural shows
Beverley, York and Toodyay.

Avon Dale Harvest Festival

Tony Pernicele’s Museum

The annual Christmas Luncheon

The Avon Valley Residency

Avon Dale Clydesdale Day

Beth Avon

The club’s Swap Meet

Brookton Old Time Motor Show

The British Car Day at Gingin, as part of the National Motoring Heritage Day
The Poker Run sponsored by Radio West

Ted Leagas’s collection, Lunch at the Grass Valley Tavern then to Bert and Angie Hayes it
afternoon tea and inspection of their collection.
All of this culminated in our 25% Anniversary Dinner.



We now start our journey towards our 50t in a very healthy position and [ again say thank
you to those members that contributed towards these events.

Whilst 1 believe it can be dangerous to mention names for fear of missing somebody, 1 feel
that a special thanks has to be recorded for Deanne, our Secretary, who has filled the
position in an admirable way, and Gary, our Treasurer, who has managed our finances very
professionally.

Again, 1 say thank you to all who contributed to what I regard as a very successful year.
Without your contribution to our club’s operation it could not be said the vear concluded in
a healthy state.

President Stan

Elections for 2010/2011
Stan Eastwood vacated the Chair.
Vice President, John King, chaired the meeting.

Position Nominated by Seconded by
President Stan Eastwood JP Mills K Christmass Elected
Vice President John King Elected
Secretary Sylvia Bristow-Stagg K Christmass F Plane Elected
Treasurer Gary Slater S Eastwood B Sharman Elected
Club Patrons Carmel Sands K Christmass JP Mills

Max Trenorden K Christmass JP Milis
Club Registrar Andrew Wells
General Committee JP Mills

Jim Donovan
Kevin Christmass
Bert Hayes

Swap Meet Committee Stan Eastwood

Bert Hayes

Allan Hicks

John King

Fred Singleton

Gary Slater
Safety Officers Fred Plane

John Bourke (Kalgoorlie)
AlS Examiner Mick McColl
Club Scrutineers Mick McColl, Frank Tonga, Chris Alabach, Malcolm Barker, Mick Bullivant,

Doug McWilliams, Vern Thomas, Jeff Mills
Shed Committee John King

Allan Hicks
Spare Parts Manager  Jeff Mills
Librarians Jetf Mills

Sandra Ferguson
Newsletter Editor Theo Bekkers {Jnr)
Events Committee Jim Donovan

Bert Hayes

Fred Singleton

John King
Website Fred Singleton
Auditor Leanne Lee

General Business
* Swap Meet 2011 — Approach the Shire of Northam to know what their intentions are for
the use of the grounds at Jubilee Oval for our Swap Meet re current earth works.




* Reimbursement ot Expenses President - $100-00

Secretary - 750-00
Treasurer - 300-00
Kditor - 300-00
Registrar - 100-00
Motion — That amounts for reimbursement of expenses remain unchanged.
Moved Jeff Mills Seconded Bert Hayes AIF Carried
* Fees for the next billing period are Membership (Single or Double) $27-50
Postage Newsletters 7-00
Concessional Licence 5-00
Machinery Insurance 17-00
Advertising 35-00
* Motion — ‘No collection of monies for supper at the meeting and no collection of monics
at the Busy Bee’.
Moved Andrew Wells Scconded Allan Hicks AlF Carried
* Advertising — When making a purchase, please mention to the retailer that you have
seen their advertisement in our newsletter.
* Safety issues — The fire extinguisher situation in the shed is to be followed up at the
next Busy Bee.
* Security System -~ A back-up battery is needed for the alarm.
Motion —* That a battery is purchased for the security system’.
Moved Theo Bekkers (Jnr) Seconded Andrew Wells AlF Carried

Gary Slater to purchase, and install at the Busy Bee on Saturday, 17® July, 2010.

Meeting closed 9.45pm

Grass Valley OQuting Sunday 4" July

The AVVVA members met at the Club rooms on a cold Sunday morning to travel to Clackline to visit Ted
and Jenny Leagas . Upon arrival the members had an excellent morning tea arranged by Jenny. Ted then
asked members to view his collection of pin ball machines in his large shed. It was a most impressive sight
to see so much in one shed , a credit to Ted and his passion.

Next members drove to the Grass Valley Tavern for lunch .

After lunch the group travelled to Bert and Angie Hayes farm to view the collection called “The Nut
House”. Afternoon tea was provided by Angie Hayes. Bert Hayes has a remarkable car collection at the Nut
House and all members enjoyed the day out .

Attending were Allan Hicks, Sandra Ferguson, Frank & Kaye Lewis , Stan & June Eastwood, Bob & Wendy
Starling, Phil Chapman, Jeft Mills, Barry & Sylvia Bristow-Stagg, Andrew & Carol Wells , Angie & Bert
Hayes , Bob & Claire Betts, Geoff & Sylvia Smith, Ted Frazer, Judy Cubbin , Fred & Linda Singleton , Jim
Donovan , Ken Formiatti. Arthur Millea, Neville & Helen Giles, Chris & Gail Alabach . John & Hazel King

& family.



